
 

  

YEAR 12 

NOTTINGHAM TRENT 

CAMPUS VISIT 

7th December 2023 

This visit is now full. If you are going 

you need to be in the common room 

at 7.40am to register.  

If you are late the coach will not wait 

for you 

  

 

 

YEAR 13 

 

DEADLINE: 14th December 

We have now had 16 applications sent and 

many offers received. Please make sure you 

are talking to your tutor about your 

references and personal statements 

4th Dec – 8th Dec 2023  

‘Student 

Voice’ 

 LANYARDS MUST BE WORN AT ALL 

TIMES by ALL 6TH FORM STUDENTS 

You will be stopped and questioned if you are 

not wearing it. There is a £5 charge for lost 

lanyards and ID cards 

Mrs Owen 

Assistant Principal & Director of 6th Form 

a.owen@rushden-academy.net 

Reporting Absence 
If your child is absent then please email Mrs 

Knox. Students are responsible for contacting 

their teachers to get the missed work 

 YEAR 13 PARENTS EVENING 

THURSDAY 7TH DECEMBER 

YOU SHOULD HAVE RECEIVED AN INVITATION 

TO ATTEND AND BOOK APPOINTMENT TIMES. 

 YEAR 13 EPQ VISIT TO UoN 

If your child is studying for an EPQ then 

they have been invited on a research day 

at the University of Northampton on 

WEDNESDAY 6TH DECEMBER.  

There are spare letters in the 6th form 

office if your child needs one. 



  

Careers 

interviews 

 

PSHE 9 – 11am 

STUDENT VOICE 

NTU VISIT 

 

Year 12 careers 

interviews 

Year 13 PARENTS 

EVENING @ TFS 

MOOC Mondays Reading buddy 

& subject Guru 

continues  

Send UCAS 

applications (see 

Mrs Owen) when 

you have your 

reference completed 

MOOC 

Wednesday’s 

IT rooms for form 

time 

 

PSHE 9 – 11am 

STUDENT VOICE 

UCAS  

 

 

EPQ VISIT @ 

UoN 

9am in the common 

room 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

UNIFROG - CAREERS 
Each week we will be highlighting careers via the Unifrog platform. 

This week we will be looking at the ‘’ENGINEERING pathways and careers. Unifrog details day to 

day duties, typical working hours and environments, skills and entry requirements, career progression and typical 

salaries. Within each link there are different pathways for you to explore and many different vocations that you 

may not have considered. 

Please click this link to find out about the different career paths available, then click ‘read the profile’ to find out 

more: 

https://www.unifrog.org/student/careers/engineering   

https://www.unifrog.org/student/careers/engineering


 

  

Follow us on Instagram 

‘rushdenacademy6thform’ 

SELF DEFENCE 

Last week everyone took part in a self-

defence workshop with Claire Reilly a 

martial arts and personal safety expert. 

They learnt basic moves on how to defend 

themselves and also which apps and devises 

they can use to keep them safe.  

Well done Charlie for volunteering to be 

the perpetrator during the 

demonstrations.  

We would like to congratulate…… 

Harry W for securing a Level 4 Degree Apprenticeship with Shynee 

Marketing and Design. He will be studying for his degree at Anglian 

Ruskin University in September next year.  Well done Harry! 

 

On Thursday the 6th form took part in an assembly about healthy relationships and coercive 

control. Mrs Ogilvie explained the difference between healthy and toxic relationships and 

shared the Rushden Academy Safeguarding phone number. This is to report any 

safeguarding issues or concerns the students may have:  07428 441286 



 

YEAR 12 AUSCHWITZ VISIT 
Since 1999, over 41,000 students and teachers have taken part in the Holocaust Educational Trust's 

groundbreaking Lessons from Auschwitz Project. 

Based on the premise that 'hearing is not like seeing', this four-part course explores the universal lessons 

of the Holocaust and its relevance for today. The LFA Project aims to increase knowledge and 

understanding of the Holocaust for young people and to clearly highlight what can happen if prejudice and 

racism become acceptable. 

The visits to the former Nazi concentration and death camp of Auschwitz-Birkenau are preceded and 

followed by half-day seminars in order to ensure an exceptional educational experience. 

This is a free trip, only open to 2 students and will happen on 13th March 2024. 

It doesn’t matter what subjects you study, history is not a requirement but an interest in it is beneficial. 

 

At this stage, you are expressing your interest in going on the visit. All letters and further 

information will be released when I know who will be going.  

 

To take part you must have parental permission so please make sure you ask them before writing your 

letter. You also need to hold a valid passport with 6th month left on after the 13th March 2024.  

 

If you would like to take part write a letter explaining why you should go and hand it or email it to me by 

MONDAY 4TH DECEMBER 

 

  REWARDS 
On Tuesday 19th December during p5 we will be holding a rewards afternoon. This will 

take place in the common room where the students will have all things Christmas…quiz, food and 

music. 

Students will be invited to attend at the end of this week. The criteria for entry is based on attendance, 

Progress 1 and attendance at Supervised study if applicable. 


